
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

  June 2021 
Re: Key Stage 3 Year 7 Current Grades June 2021 
 
Dear Parent/Carer, 
 
The purpose of this report is to provide you with information as to how well your son/daughter has been 
learning since the last set of grades in April. These grades have been based on assessments that students 
have completed in their various subjects. 
 
The assessments that students completed were marked and awarded a grade band which increase in terms 
of attainment.  
 
Grade Bands: 
 

1 - 3 4 - 6 7 - 9 

 
 

Increasing Level of Attainment 
 
We are currently revising our assessment policy at Key Stage 3 for September 2021. This will include 
revising how students are graded for their attitude to learning and their progress. We hope to be able to 
communicate any changes with you early in the Autumn term. 
 
As a school, we are continually developing a teaching and learning recovery plan that aims to address any 
learning gaps due to COVID so that your child will be on track to make expected progress. Our priority 
throughout the summer term has been to identify gaps in students’ learning and to review the curriculum 
in each subject to ensure these are addressed. This has been a feature of our covid recovery strategy which 
features three core areas and is available through the school website (link below). You will shortly be 
receiving individualised reports of your child’s results from the recent GL Progress Tests in English, maths 
and science. As part of the Year 7 COVID recovery plan, which can be found on the link below, students 
have not been formally assessed in these subjects. This has allowed teachers to focus on quality teaching in 
the classroom since the return from lockdown.  
 
https://www.hungerhillschool.com/page/?title=Covid+Recovery&pid=346 
 
 
Remember that everyone can improve. It is important for all students to appreciate the need to work 
consistently hard in order to make progress and to reach their potential. To encourage this mindset in our 
students we use an Attitude to Learning matrix and students have been awarded ATOL grades in their 
subjects.  A copy has been attached. We make no excuses for ‘raising the bar’ as far as aspiration, effort and 
consistent hard work are concerned. Students will be expected to achieve as many 4s ‘striving for excellence’ 

https://www.hungerhillschool.com/page/?title=Covid+Recovery&pid=346


 
 

 

as is possible in all subjects. The Headteacher commends consistently outstanding attitude to learning across 
a range of subjects. Cases of poor or disappointing attitude to learning are fully investigated. 
 
Should you have any queries regarding your child’s grades please contact your Achievement Leader via the 
email address below: 
 
Marriott.j@hungerhillschool.com 
 
We will be providing resources over Teams for Year 7 students for optional summer learning. More 
information regarding this will be shared with parents in the last week of term. 
 
We hope that the information provided helps to keep you up to date with your child’s progress.  
If you have any queries, please do not hesitate to contact us. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 

 

Mrs L Pond 

Headteacher  

 

 

Miss H Tredgett  

Assistant Headteacher 
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